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Number : SE.01.01/A.CORSEC.00547/2023 29 May 2023  

 

To: 

Acting Head of Listings 2 (PH Kepala Divisi PP2) 

PT Bursa Efek Indonesia 

Gedung Bursa Efek Indonesia Tower I Lantai 6 

Jl. Jend. Sudirman Kav. 52-53 

Jakarta Pusat 12190 

 

Subject : Clarification concerning News in Mass Media 

 

Dear Sir/Madam,  

 

We refer to the letter from PT Bursa Efek Indonesia (“IDX”) Number S-04193/BEI.PP2/05-2023 dated 29 

May 2023 on Clarification concerning News in Mass Media. For and on behalf of PT Wijaya Karya (Persero) 

Tbk. (“Company”), we wish to inform you as follows: 

1. Regarding question number 1 section a, we inform you that the Company did not make the 

statement. To our knowledge, the publication quoted a statement which it attributed to the 

Minister of State-owned Enterprises of the Republic of Indonesia as the leader of an institution 

that is the Company’s Series A Dwiwarna Shareholder. Thus, we are unable to clarify the news. 

2. Regarding question number 1 section b and c, the Company does not have any information about 

the plan. All plans reported in the publication are entirely the capacity of the owner of the said 

statement. 

3. To date, there are no other material events that may affect the Company’s business continuity 

and may affect its share price. 

We thank you for your kind attention. 

 

Corporate Secretary 

Mahendra Vijaya 

Corporate Secretary 

 


